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FREDONIA VILLAGE BOARD MEETING MINUTES 
Thursday, February 1, 2024 at 7:00 PM 

Fredonia Government Center - Board Room 
242 Fredonia Avenue, Fredonia, Wisconsin 

1. President Gehrke called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM, followed by the Pledge of

Allegiance.

2. Trustees Present: President Gehrke, Trustee Haas, Trustee Dohrwardt, Trustee Bartz, and

Trustee Meyle.

Trustees Excused: Trustee Paape, Trustee Abegglen

Staff Present: Administrator Jenkins, Clerk Johnson, Ehler’s Representatives Todd Taves and

Lisa Trebatoski.

3. Public Comments: no comments were made.

4. Motion to Approve Minutes of January 18, 2024 Village Board Meeting, General Fund,

Water and Sewer Invoices, Temporary Class “B” Retailers License for Divine Savior

Fish Fry on February 16, 2024, and Temporary Class “B” Retailers License for Divine

Savior Fish Fry on March 1, 2024 made by Trustee Haas.

Seconded by Trustee Bartz.

Passed by unanimous voice vote.

5. Report on Village Committees by:
a) 150th Anniversary Committee Meeting: Trustee Bartz shared that planning continued

for the 150th Anniversary Celebration. The committee discussed the budget, set up, and
the craft fair map. She stated that day-of planning will continue at a future meeting and
that the event would be fun-filled. President Gehrke added that he would be meeting
with a long-time resident/ former trustee to discuss the history of the Village for the
event.

6. Items for Discussion and/or Action

a) Motion to Approve Ordinance 2024-01: Pertaining to Sets of Election Inspectors
made by Trustee Haas.
Seconded by Trustee Bartz.
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Clerk Johnson gave a brief reminder of the proposed ordinance change. 
Passed by unanimous voice vote. 

b) Motion to Approve Resolution 2024-02: A Resolution Awarding the Sale of

$5,145,000.00 General Obligation Corporate Purpose Bonds, Series 2024A made 
by Trustee Haas.
Seconded by Trustee Dohrwardt.
Lisa Trebatoski stated that the Village received 6 bids and that the winning bid was from 
Baird with a 3.48% interest rate. She highlighted savings of $777,000. She shared that 
the Village’s bond rating stayed at A+ but moved from negative to stable due to better 
budgeting methods, additional staff, and enhanced debt service monitoring procedures. 
The Village is scheduled to receive funds on February 22, 2024. President Gehrke 
asked her to give an overview of changes due to the better-than-expected interest rate. 
Ms. Trebatoski went through the day of sale report, the updated amortization schedule, 
and updated debt limit capacity. She reiterated that TID #3 construction was reduced to
$6 million to generate enough tax increment to service the debt. President Gehrke 
stated this good result is a testament to the hard work of the Village and was pleased to 
have made such progress in just one year. Trustee Haas asked about the TID #3 cash 
flow report that indicated a negative cumulative and negative premium. She responded 
that the cumulative and premium were positive, based on $8.7 million construction 
prediction. Trustee Haas asked for confirmation that the construction required to service 
the debt had been reduced. Mr. Taves responded that Ehlers kept the original 
assumptions, and that if the TID had $6 million in construction, the Village would have 
enough cash on hand to make the last bond payment and zero out the TID a year early. 
Trustee Dohrwardt asked if Ehlers had kept the same conservative estimates in the 
most recent report. Mr. Taves responded that the estimations in the TID were 
conservative, based on the minimum construction values agreed to in the developer’s 
agreements, and that the variable had been the placeholder $8.7 million, now reduced 
to $6 million. He said there was more potential of an upside than a downside. Trustee 
Haas asked if the infrastructure costs were included in the debt calculations. Ms. 
Trebatoski stated the debt was included. Trustee Dohrwardt asked if they were 
confident in the infrastructure construction estimates. Administrator Jenkins responded 
that Strand had provided the estimates and that the Board would have bids in hand by 
early March.

Language of Resolution 2024-02:



































































Passed by 5-0 roll call vote. 
President Gehrke: Aye 
Trustee Haas: Aye 
Trustee Dohrwardt: Aye 
Trustee Bartz: Aye 
Trustee Meyle: Aye 

7. Correspondence: None

8. Items for Future Consideration by Village Board: President Gehrke told the Board that he
had a request from a resident to discuss an ordinance relating to the use of recreational
vehicles in the Village.

9. Motion to adjourn made by Trustee Haas.
Seconded by Trustee Dohrwardt.
Passed by unanimous voice vote.


